
№  01-1551    

«27»       12        2019 

Rector 

Pavlodar state university 

Begentayev M.M. 

Dear Meiram Muhametrahimovich! 

The Independent Agency for Quality Assurance in Education (IQAA) informs 

that according to the meeting of the Accreditation Council held on December 21, 

2019, there was a decision made in relation to the university headed by you: Accredit 

following educational programs of Pavlodar state university named after S. 

Toraigyrov for a period of 5 years: bachelor’s degree level – Marketing, History, 

Chemical technologies of inorganic compounds, Chemical technologies of organic 

compounds, Recycle of oil and gas, Biology, Ecology, Environment protection and 

rational usage of natural resources, Geography; master’s degree level – Marketing, 

Finance, Mathematics, Physics, Philosophy, Culturology, History, Archeology and 

ethnology, Social work, Sociology, Librarian studies, Production of construction 

materials, products and constructions, Life security and protection of the 

environment, Chemistry, Ecology, Tourism, Chemical technologies of organic 

compounds, Chemical technologies of inorganic compounds, Biology, Geography; 

doctor’s degree (PhD) – Economics, Electric energetics, Pedagogics and 

psychology, Biology. 

The Agency congratulates you on your successful institutional and specialized 

accreditation and wishes the further effective work and new achievements. We are 

thankful to the staff of the Academy for a high professionalism and faithful attitude 

to work. 

In accordance with the main provisions of Standards of institutional and 

specialized accreditation (subsequent procedures), the Agency has been conducting 

post-accreditation monitoring of the activities of the educational organization for 5 

years. In this regard, the college must provide the Agency with an Action Plan for 

the implementation of the recommendations and elimination of comments for the 

post-accreditation period, and also annually submit to the Agency a report on the 

achievements and changes that have occurred over the year. The first report within 

post-accreditation monitoring on the implementations of the Accreditation Council’s 

recommendations must be submitted to the Agency by November 20, 2020. 



Annex: remarks on educational programs. 

Sholpan Kalanova  

President of Independent Agency for Quality  

Assurance in Education (IQAA), Professor, Dr.Sc. 


